the respective Boards of Trustees, for Yale College in Connecticut, and Harvard College in Massachusetts, comprehending a certain number of Members on the part of the State Government. The following gentlemen are the present Visitors and Governors of the College. His Excellency Thomas W. Veazey, (ex officio) President, the Honorable John Buchanan, John Stephenson Archer, Thomas B. Dorsey, Ezekiel F. Chambers, Asa Spence, Theodoric Bland, John G. Chapman, Benjamin L. Gantt, Joseph Kent and Robert W. Bowie, and Alexander C. Magruder, Samuel Ridout, James Boyle, Nicholas Brewer, William H. Marriott, Thomas H. Carroll, Thomas S. Al. exander, John N. Walkins, Thomas Franklin, Ramsay Waters, Dr. Dennis Claude, Nicholas Brewer, Jr, Jeremiah Hughes, Gideon White, Alexander Randall, Joseph H. Nicholson, John Johnson and David Hoffman, Esqs. George Mackubin, Esq., Treasurer.

George Wells, Esq. Secretary.

The more important meetings of the Board, are held during the sessions of the Legislature and of the Courts of Appeals, and the State Trustees, with very few exceptions, have given a regular attendance and taken an active part in the proceedings. The friends of the College and of Education have reason to expect the best results from the condial and efficient support afforded by those officers to the Institution.

The principal proceedings of the Visiters and Governors under the new organization, have been made known to the General Assembly, in former reports. The first of these was the establishment of a new Professorship, the results of which, in another part of this report, the Committee will more fully enumerate. The most important of the proceedings of the past year, is that which results in the erection of

THE NEW COLLEGE EDIFICE.

This was the second of the great objects in the contemplation of the Visiters and Governors, in their memorial for the resuscitation of St. John's, and the Committee have the satisfaction of reporting that this, also, has been accomplished, and in a style and with conveniences creditable to the State, and calculated, most effectually, to secure the end of collegiate education in Maryland. Voluntary subscriptions to the funds of the College, amounting to upwards of twelve thousand dollars, have been appropriated for this purpose. The building is designed as a residence for one of the Pro-